Minutes for 11/22/2019 - 10 attendees

Inclement Weather - follow PPS guidelines
ALICE drill/training (Liz Richard, special needs instructor) - 2 Portland Police School Resource Officers attended our drill on 10/29/2019. Whole student body moved from the school to the church in 2 minutes!!! Preschool building will remain inside their building, the decision by ALICE training is that this building is more secure than leaving. HFCS will do another drill in the Spring. Parent training opportunities are available, perhaps through PTO, if desired.
Fire Drills and Earthquake Drills - scenario drills are new this year! Admin will continue to make the drills different each time. PFD will be present at a future drill. Staff who are not in classrooms are responsible for the two floors/non-classroom spaces.
Gala results - numbers are not in yet. Sending out invoices right now because some attendees left without checking out.
End of the Year donations - Joe will send out a message in coming weeks
3-yr vision to SAC - moving from 75% to 80% percentile for salary for our teachers. Student enrollment planned to rise to 225 by 2022. Budget discussions already occurring, and tuition increases 3-4-5% each year. Doing much better with budget items, such as computer server info and copy machines. Energy Trust of Oregon is providing credit for replacement of lights throughout the school building. All savings are going toward teacher salaries.
Joe and Father Rodel have started the process of prioritizing needs across the campus: lighting, paper products,
Oregonian article about PPS - this has led to families who are interested in HFCS - there may even be a wait-list for the middle school. We still have enrollment opportunities in the younger grades. Parents: help spread the good news of HFCS!
End of Year celebration on the last day of school
Special needs - any concerns about your kiddo can be discussed with Liz Richard or the classroom teacher. There may be an issue that is not academic that we can solve together! Academic Evaluation, PPS 504 document to add accommodations for what ever needs your child has. IEP for students performing 2 grade levels outside of their age group. These items are important to document as early as possible and can be assistive for future events, like SAT testing or college placement! HFCS staff are advocates for the students, our students are just as entitled to the services as students attending public schools. HFCS does the academic eval upfront to advance the process.


Questions/Comments for Joe

Minutes for these meetings can go on website, living under a new menu pull down. Notifications will be sent through WW, FB, twitter
Difference between SAC/DAC
Open Houses - will PTO help pay for a 1/4-page advertisement in Sellwood Bee ($340)??
Referral program under consideration
HFCS continues to welcome families and students that are non-Catholic by building the faith through common values of kindness, service, peace. There are examples of some students that desire to be alter servers, but are not Catholic. What is that process?
Fundraising Ideas: Left-over items from the Gala could be brought to a parish event to be auctioned off at the end of a mass. Raffles are another idea.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Archdiocese Assistant SuperIntendent will attend a future meeting.
